 ASTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD 

Via ZOOM
TUESDAY 17 NOVEMBER 2020 AT 7.30pm

MINUTES 
Present: Lynne Hughson Chairman (LH), Christopher Allen Vice Chairman (CA), Edward Walker (EW), Sue Wingfield Digby (SWD), Nicholas Field Johnson(NFJ) and Rita Gunn (Clerk)
At the request of NFJ and with the agreement of LH item 11 was brought forward.

OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (OCC)
a) NFJ reported that funding had been raised to provide testing equipment for WASP which would be sited on the Windrush between Widford and Burford. 

He also noted that a number of local MPs were now much more interested in the issue.

b) Village sign for Asthall. Thanks were expressed to NFJ for pursuing this with OCC. CA, in discussion with the resident who had raised the problem, had taken a photograph of a suitable site, which he will pass to NFJ. It was agreed that introducing a speed limit through the village would be costly, introduce an unnecessary amount of street furniture and would probably have little effect, as in Field Assarts. NFJ stated that he was happy to pursue whatever action the Council thought appropriate. The Council agreed to discuss the wording of a sign and pass it to NFJ.

Action CA, NFJ

c) CA reported that all road markings were now in place in Asthall and thanked NFJ for his assistance

d) Potholes. The patching of the road between Asthall Leigh and Fordwells has failed and the Fordwells to Swinbrook road also needs attention. LH agreed to pass details of the Swinbrook road to NFJ who agreed to put both roads on Fix My Street. Action LH, NFJ
e) Winter Salt. EW reported that salt had been delivered but no salt bin for Asthall. RG agreed to pass a copy of the email requesting one to NFJ to pursue. Action RG, NFJ
LH thanked NFJ for all his help and he left the meeting.

1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Council on 25TH August 2020 were approved and will be signed when possible.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Alex Postan (AP)
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were none
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

a) Parking in Asthall: It was agreed that the Council had taken all measures available to it and therefore no longer a recurring item.
b) Village sign for Asthall. It was agreed to request a sign stating

ASTHALL

Please drive slowly

Action CA, NFJ

c) Potholes. Dealt with under OCC
d) Allotments . LH had a productive meeting with Lucy Stavely and Toby Swift from the Wychwood project about the Asthall Leigh allotments. It was recommended that as little as possible was done to the area and it is left as a wildlife area. Lucy offered to provide 2 heritage apple trees, 2 guelder rose trees and 2 wayfarer trees. There is a lot of clearing to be done which was felt best left until spring. Small areas could be cleared to plant the new trees in November if Lucy can advise on sites. A new entrance is planned where access is less steep and the steps can then be removed. It is hoped to get a small working party to clear the area in spring. The trustees of ALMH have offered a donation and it was hoped that this could be a bench. Action LH
The status of Asthall allotments was raised. The allotment which was rented by Mr Collins has now reverted back to the Norridges after his death. Two other people have expressed interest but the remaining allotments are overgrown. One of the interested parties is Toby Swift and it may be that he is willing to strim two allotments, given that he would have use of the allotment rent free for the first year. Action RG to contact Toby.
e) Notice Boards. Steve Tomlin has looked at the board and advises that ideally it should be supported by two posts.
f) Replacement benches. Steve has the contact details for TT so that he can have access to the new bench. He feels that there may be some levelling needed to make it stable. He will provide a quote for the bench and the noticeboard when he has contacted TT. It was agreed that a bench for Asthall Leigh should be added to next year’s budget, when we will have had an opportunity to assess the quality of the bench for Field Assarts.
g) Pollution of the Windrush. The response of Robert Courts to the letter of LH was felt to be disappointing. If Thames Water are funding the investigation into water quality there will be doubt about its independence. Measurements must be made after storms to check for sewage. WASP now have the capacity for independent monitoring and are building up evidence. Their links with Countryfile are also good for getting the message out. Recent news reports indicate that this is a countrywide problem. LH has written to George Eustice, drawing attention to the health risks to bathers; his reply will be forwarded to the Council. 

h) Fordwells trough. It is better than it was and is still on Guy Buxton’s job list
i) Wychwood Grange. Now up for sale probably as a result of Covid and planning enforcement.The Council will continue to monitor use.
j) Tree across the river at Asthall Bridge. Rosie Pearson responded positively to the Council’s email. Her tree surgeon could not attend until last week when the river level was too high. The branch will be removed when levels permit.
k) Winter salt. Dealt with under OCC.
l) SSE Power cuts. After a series of power cuts in Fordwells and Field Assarts which were disruptive for the many people working from home, LH has been pressing SSE for notification of planned outages and residents of Fordwells and Field Assarts have been notified of a planned outage on 24th November
5. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was none
6. PLANNING MATTERS
a) 20/01819/FUL The Bungalow, Worsham. Demolish and replace the bungalow and garage with two storey house and new garage. Approved
b) 20/02099/FUL  Land And Barn South East Of Home Farm Field Assarts. The cladding and recladding of an agricultural barn and associated works.  Under consideration
c) 19/01252/FUL Fairview Field Assarts. Variation of condition 5 of planning permission to amend the design and layout of the front boundary wall and gates, together with the driveway and parking area. Approved
7. HIGHWAYS

a) Flooding in Fordwells. Matt Timms of OCC has worked with Vaughan Lewis to alleviate the flooding problems caused by work done in Leafield. Considerable work has gone in to this with good results. RG was tasked with expressing the Council’s thanks for the work done. Action RG
8. FINANCE
The forecast budget for 2020-21 and the budget for 2021-2022 was discussed at length. The VAT reclaim which is currently being prepared shows a potential return of £407 and provision has been included in the revised forecast for the clearing of pathways through the allotments, which is completed and work to be undertaken on the noticeboard and bench in Field Assarts. This leaves a surplus of just £0.11. There is however still a contingency of £500 and the VAT return of £400 which are likely to be added by the end of the financial year. The budget for 2021-2 was based on the precept remaining the same. In discussion it was agreed that there was no necessity for a salt bin for Worsham as there is already one at the junction with the main road. However, the cost of a bench for Asthall Leigh should be added together with a £250 contingency for work on the allotments. This would still leave a small surplus for the year and reserves of just under £4000. It was noted that the reserves hold funds to pay for salt bins and speed checks which have not yet been invoiced. It was agreed therefore to set the precept at the same rate of £3700. Action RG
9. THAMES VALLEY POLICE
It was reported that there had been a number of thefts of heavy equipment in Asthall and Ashall Leigh. Security cameras are being installed in ALMH.

10. RAF Brize Norton

CA will attend a Zoom meeting on 8th December
11. WEST OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL (WODC)
AP was unable to attend but asked that attention be drawn to the WODC response to supporting the vulnerable and businesses through COVID. He is happy to receive any requests for assistance

12. INFORMATION AVAILABLE

None
13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Dates of future meetings were discussed in the light of NFJ’s commitments. It was agreed that the next meetings should be Tuesday 23rd February and Wednesday 12th May. The latter includes the Annual Council Meeting and it is important that all Parish Councillors can be present. 
14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 23th February 2021
